The Secretary's Report_

Secretary of State Mike Coffman Newsletter July 2007

TOTAL TRANSPARENCY By Mike Coffman

Coffman Investigates Alleged Lobbying Violations

Secretary
Coffman's office
will proceed with an
investigation of a
complaint filed by
Colorado Citizens
for Ethics in
Government
(CCEG) against
Colorado Cab
Company, LLC
(Colorado Cab).

CCEG's complaint requested an investigation by the Secretary of State, alleging that Colorado Cab "violated state law by offering monetary consideration to

Our democracy works best when voters make an informed decision at the ballot box, based on their familiarity with a candidate's position on important issues, such as health care and education. Voters watch debates, read news stories and talk to friends and neighbors to learn about a candidate's views. But perhaps more revealing of a candidate's beliefs than what he or she says are the political financial records that must be filed with my office. A candidate who receives a political donation from the National Riffle Association, for instance, is likely to be a strong advocate of gun rights; while a donation from NARAL Pro-Choice America reveals a candidate's position on abortion.

Voters have a right to know who is contributing to candidates for public office; and in a time when last-minute political attack ads are the norm, the public must be able to access this information easily and immediately.

That is why, beginning October 1, 2007, my office will require political campaigns to file their financial disclosure statements over the internet. Without this electronic filing requirement, a campaign can choose to file their financial statements in paper form, essentially withholding their finances from public scrutiny for perhaps several weeks while my staff manually enters the information into the campaign finance database. This new electronic filing requirement will give the public and the media instant access to the contributions and expenditures of political campaigns.

But in addition to requiring political campaigns to report their finances

[cab] drivers, who are not registered lobbyists, for lobbying state legislators to oppose a pending bill."

In its response, Colorado Cab stated that it "has never paid money to, or given consideration to, a cab driver in exchange for lobbying."

"It is essential to our system of government that an individual has the right to lobby his state representative," Coffman said. "Also as critical, however, are the laws we have in place to regulate lobbyist activity.

"My office is committed to making sure that lobbying is conducted in accordance with our laws; this investigation will seek to ensure that is the case." Read More...

electronically, we must also make it easier for the public to access this information online. Therefore, I have announced a complete overhaul of the website used to search and analyze the financial reports of political campaigns.

The goal is total transparency.

The current campaign finance website is antiquated and cumbersome to use. Information that should be readily available often requires a user to visit multiple web pages and do multiple searches. My office routinely gets questions from the public on how to locate specific information that should be more easily found.

For instance, if you wanted to know who donated to the campaign in support of Referendum C, you would first need to know the official name of the issue committee, "Vote Yes on C & D." Simply typing in "Referendum C" will get you nowhere. Then, *ten* clicks of the mouse later, you would be able to view contributions made to the committee, but only by clicking on one report at a time. There is no way to generate a list of every single donation made to the committee in one, easy to read spreadsheet.

Over the past several years this office has implemented technical changes to the website to keep up with changing campaign finance laws and to make the information more accessible. However, the system is in need of an entire overhaul.

As a first step, I requested legislation to appropriate funds to this office to conduct the website overhaul. Senate Bill 07-259, sponsored by Senator Ken Gordon (D-Denver) and Representative Morgan Carroll (D-Aurora), passed with near unanimous support last session.

I then convened a bi-partisan task force to analyze the current website and make recommendations to my office on how the new system should look.

The Campaign Finance Disclosure Task Force is comprised of lawmakers - Representative Carroll, Senator Gordon and Representative Jim Kerr (R-Littleton) - and representatives of the media, the major political parties, county clerks and my staff.

The task force will hold public meetings throughout the summer to receive testimony from the public and various users of the campaign finance system, including elected officials, representatives from the political parties, county clerks, campaign finance software vendors and

Coffman Applauds U.S. Supreme Court decision as "a victory for transparency."

Coffman applauded this month's United States Supreme Court opinion in *Davenport v Washington Education Association* that said it is <u>not</u> a violation of the First Amendment to require permission before using union dues for political purposes.

"Today's opinion by the highest court in the land supports the basic principle that it is reasonable to ask for and obtain permission from union members prior to spending their membership dues on political activity," Coffman said. Read More...

More News...

Get more news at the Secretary of State's website members of the media.

Each of the public meetings will focus on a different component of the campaign finance system. The first public meeting is scheduled for 5:00 PM on Thursday, July 12 at the Secretary of State's office at 1700 Broadway, Denver, Colorado. The meeting will focus on how the financial data is entered into the system by political campaigns. Task force members will seek testimony from political campaign committees, campaign treasurers and other registered agents who enter data into the system.

Running for public office is, by definition, a public endeavor. Nothing is beyond the scope of public examination. In an age when every word uttered and action taken is examined, discussed and then re-examined to try to uncover the truth, or at least someone's interpretation of it, political donations can be the most revealing thing of all.

I am committed to making those political donations as accessible as possible.

Read more about the Campaign Finance Disclosure Task Force.

From the Denver Post...

Read today's Denver Post lead editorial, "Campaign finance deserves scrutiny."

Forward email

SafeUnsubscribe®

This email was sent to jonathan.tee@sos.state.co.us, by <u>secretary@sos.state.co.us</u>

<u>Update Profile/Email Address</u> | Instant removal with <u>SafeUnsubscribe™</u> | <u>Privacy Policy</u>.

Colorado Department of State | 1700 Broadway | Suite 250 | Denver | CO | 80290

